


































































































 

 

 

 

 

 

On behalf of our 24,000 thousand members, including nearly 2,500 school crossing guards, 

Local 372, NYC Board of Education Employees; District Council 37 | AFSCME strongly urges 

the state legislature to return to Albany and reauthorize the School Zone Speed Camera program 

in New York City. 

This program has been an integral component in the City’s Vision Zero efforts to eliminate 

traffic fatalities. The NYC Department of Transportation has found that speeding dropping by 63% 

at intersections with speed cameras and the vast majority of drivers caught by the cameras do not 

reoffend. Across the political spectrum, political leaders universally agree that school speed zone 

cameras deter speeding and save children’s lives, making it all the more reprehensible that the 

legislature failed to renew the program after it was held hostage in unrelated political negotiations. 

Instead, the program expired on July 25 and the cameras were shut off. 

Our number one priority is the safety of our children. Across the City, Local 372 school 

crossing guards are on the ground, tasked with ensuring children safely cross the street, both to 

and from school. School crossing guards can tell you first hand the noticeable difference between 

when the cameras are active and when speeders have free reign, and why a car’s speed is so critical. 

The faster a car is speeding, the quicker reactions need to be. The quicker reactions need to be, the 

more likely an accident is to occur. And the fast a car speeds, the deadlier an accident is to a 

pedestrian crossing the road. When drivers speed through a school zone, a school crossing guard’s 

job becomes increasingly dangerous and crossing the street becomes a perilous game of Russian 

Roulette. Increasing this risk to our children on their daily walk to their school is simply 

unacceptable. 

President Shaun D.Francois I and local 372 supports the City Council’s current efforts at 

making sure our streets are safe for everyone. However, we ask that the state legislature return and 

reauthorize the school speed zone cameras, for which there is no alternative. School crossing 

guards need the program’s assistance for the most important responsibility of all: protecting the 

safety of our children.  














